

June 2024

# MILLER FAMILY

Josh | Allie | Eden | Hosanna | Corban



## **Church Planting Missionaries to Peru**

## Dear Pastor and Praying Partners,

We hope this update finds you well! As we reflect on all God did in June, we're once again reminded of how vital your partnership is to the work here in Arequipa, Peru. From community outreach to leadership development, the Lord is building something wonderful here and we're grateful to have you walking alongside us.

#### A Special Opportunity

We are excited to share that the \$25,000 matched giving opportunity is still active through August 1! Every dollar given toward our church property fund will be doubled, helping us move one step closer to purchasing land for a permanent home for Iglesia Bautista Redentor. We are currently visiting several properties and praying for clear direction and provision. If you've been considering giving, now is the perfect time. You can give online at visionmissions.com, or through the mailing address listed at the bottom of this letter.

#### Father's Day Sunday

In June, we celebrated Father's Day with a special message focused on following the example of Jesus as our pattern for living and leading. We were especially encouraged to see several children bring their fathers to church for the very first time! It was a joy to honor these men and to share the call to Christlike leadership with them.

#### Investing in Men

We also launched our first men's meeting this month with a cookout and teaching on the importance of being a godly leader. Fifteen men joined us, and we are planning to meet monthly to invest in the spiritual growth and leadership of the men in our church. Please pray that these gatherings will bear long-lasting fruit.

#### **Outreach Opportunities**

This past month, Allie and I were able to deliver five baskets of food to some of the families who live near our church meeting space. We wanted to thank them for being patient neighbors, especially with the increased traffic from our gatherings, and to simply be a blessing. They were so grateful, one neighbor even brought us flowers the following Sunday from her flower shop to express her gratitude. God is opening doors!

We also began offering free English classes as a way to serve our community and connect with new people. Our first class had about 15 students, with a team of five volunteer teachers helping lead. We are praying these connections will grow and that many of these students will begin coming to youth group and church.







#### **Praises**

a generous matched-giving donation of \$25k for the church property was offered!

children brought their fathers to church for the first time monthly men's meeting initiated

### **Prayer Requests**

Matched giving opportunity of up to \$25k - that God would provide in order to make the most of this generosity! Pray for the men in our church to grow as spiritual leaders through the monthly fellowships

